Minutes of the AGM of the Worleston & District Parish Council held on the 16th May 2019 Worleston Village Hall (7:00pm)

	Present:     Cllrs:
	J Schofield
	G Basford
	M Holman

	
	F Percival
	A Hudson
	  Mrs H Exley (Clerk)

	
	G Vernon
	P Jones
	  

	
	  
	
	members of public

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Apologies:
	  J Thomasson
	M Astbury
	V Higham

	
	
	
	


Signing of Declarations of office:-

All Councillors present signed the declaration of office. All absent councillors to sign outside of the meeting.  The Code of conduct was adopted by the Parish Council and this was proposed by GV and seconded by AH.
Election of officers:-

Chair:- Andy Hudson to continue as Chair was proposed by GB and Seconded by GV

Vice Chair: - John Schofield to continue as Vice Chair was proposed by FP and seconded by AH
Clerk/RFO:- Helen Exley to continue as Clerk/Responsible Financial Officer proposed by FP and seconded by AH
Apologies:-

JT, MA, VH

Councillor Vacancies: -
The Vacancies for Councillors for Poole and Worleston were filled by co option by the councillors present at the meeting.  Joseph Foster was co opted onto the Worleston seat and Matthew Evans was co opted onto the Poole seat.
Minutes of the last A.G.M.:     

These were read and approved (17/05/18).  Proposed by GB and seconded by FP and recorded as a true record.
Chairman's Report:

I’d like to summarise our main activities from 18/19 and also set out some of our key objectives for the coming year.

From a planning perspective, we have seen a varied mixture of requests across the parish. On the whole, residential developments have met with the objectives of the council which is to develop in sympathy with the surroundings and to maintain the open and rural aspect of the parish. 

Commercial development has seen the modifications to the UU waste water treatment works. These plans did not receive as much modification as we would have liked. Impact from the development remains to be assessed. Reaseheath has largely completed its major development programme. We also saw new applications from two smaller commercial ventures in the parish namely the Golf Driving Range and Equine treatment centre. Other commercial applications have been in support of existing businesses growing and developing to meet expansion which must be seen as a positive economic indicator for the parish. 

On our southern border the development of Kingsley Fields is in full swing and we can expect to see plans for the A51 adjustment coming forward for implementation.

The temporary travellers site on Wettenhall Road was granted a further extension to its temporary licence to allow Cheshire East time to deploy a permanent capacity within the county.

Our key frustration has been the refusal of the development of a suitable parking solution at St Oswald’s School despite the proposed plans being widely supported. We hope progress can be made through appeal and further discussions with Cheshire East.

Moving onto travel and transport within the parish, we have seen a n increasing volume of traffic and growing concern regarding speeding, primarily centred on Main Road and the A51 at Reaseheath.

After making little progress with our SID’s and Cheshire east support of VAS, we have taken the decision to move forward and deploy the SID’s permanently at Reaseheath and new devices (either SIDs or VAS) on Main Road with mains power for improved performance.

I’d like to thank Councillor Pete Jones for his continued efforts in administering and maintaining our SID’s and I hope that our new solution will be far less of a burden.

Cheshire Police have operated a number of speed gun exercises which obviously helps to a degree and we continue to work with them on the matter.

I am very pleased to report that we successfully implemented the much-needed street lighting outside St Oswald’s school and thanks goes to Councillors Fred Percival and John Schofield for making this happen.

Community facilities. The primary elements of our community facilities are St Oswald’s School, Worleston Village Hall, St Oswald’s Church, J Hulse shop and The Royal Oak pub.

The school continues to grow and develop and has earned a strong reputation locally for its student care. The Village hall is well utilised on a year-round basis and is a tribute to its volunteer managers and trustees. The church is working to see how it should develop its role in an ever-changing society. It was regrettable that the Post Office had to close but the shop continues to offer a valuable local service and focal point to the community. The Royal Oak, having been for sale for many years and threatened with closure and redevelopment a number of times has finally been sold to new owners within the parish. Their intention is to refurbish and develop sympathetically. The recent ‘pre-refurbishment’ open event was well attended by a broad spectrum of the parish which is testament to the level of support and interest.

Finally, the Hut Site play area and parking area has seen increased use with people moving vehicles from Main Road. Equipment has been purchased to refurbish the play area so we hope to make progress in the coming months to bring this back as a child and family friendly facility. Thanks to Councillor John Schofield for driving this forward. 

The Neighbourhood Development Plan has made little progress since Phase 1 and needs to be pursued with new vigour in the coming year. Over time, other plans have reached completion, and this has given greater clarity to what is needed so I hope that we can make good progress.

Our Key Objectives for the coming year.

· Focus on road safety by deploying speed devices on Main Road and the A51 and work closely with Cheshire East and highways to see what further steps should be taken

· Find a solution to address parking and road safety at St Oswald’s School

· Reach an approved Neighbourhood Development Plan

· Refurbish the Hut Site play area

I would like to recognise the outstanding service to the parish from retiring councillors Harry Dutton and Allan Sproston who between them have contributed decades of valued knowledge and service. We have welcomed Councillor Vicky Higham to the team and in 2019 will add two more new councillors to our group. 

Thank you to all councillors for their time, knowledge and dedication.

Finally, a big thank you to our Clerk Helen Exley for her guidance and support which has been invaluable to me in my first year as a Councillor and Chairman.
Clerks Report:
The expenditure for the financial year was increased on last year’s expenditure, due to the payment of electrical services for the long awaited school lights and the recent purchase of the playground equipment. We also purchased and donated a grit bin to the school. The balance at the close of the financial year was £10,996.

We continue to work towards the goal of having an updated playground and some of the money raised at the garden fete, hosted by John Schofield, 3 years ago, has been put to recent good use with recent purchases of new equipment. We continue to seek support from Reaseheath College to work with us on this project.   

Invoices relating to the unsuccessful purchase of the “bonfire field” by the Royal Oak have now been paid, albeit 3 years late!  These amounted to £488. 

Precept was held at last year’s level, which has allowed us to cover all costs.

A donation of £200 has been made to Northwest Air ambulance. The £200 community pot continues to be available for residents to apply for sponsorship for good causes. We look forward to helping any parish residents, who maybe thinking of fundraising in this financial year.

As the Chair has just reported, the purchase of permanent SIDs is being explored with a vote from all Councillors at the last meeting, to commit £4000 towards the purchase of them.  Quotes currently being investigated.

Thank you again to the Chair for his continuing support and to the Councillors for their help with Parish matters.

Parish insurance:-
Original insurance provider – Lincs Insurance have now been taken over by Zurich Insurance.  Cover remains the same.
Payment of accounts:

Annual insurance premium maintained at the annual cost of £256.05
Experior Systems ( account audit) £120.00

Matters Arising

Clerk will not be present at the next ordinary meeting
Public Forum

Sarah Pochin (New Borough Councillor) introduced herself to the Parish Council and looks forward to working with us on ongoing matters.
Meeting closed at 19.30pm

Signed .....................................................Chair                                       Date...................................
Worleston & District Parish Council 
2019 AGM


